# SALUD CARBAJAL

First District Supervisor

JEREMY TITTLE
Executive Staff Assistant

## MARY ELLEN WYLIE

Administrative Assistant

ERIC FRIEDMAN

Administrative Assistant



#### BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

105 East Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, California 93101

TELEPHONE: (805) 568-2186 FAX: (805) 568-2534

E-mail: supervisorcarbajal@sbcbosl.org

#### COUNTY OF SANTA BARBARA

April 18, 2013

Honorable Vincent Armenta Tribal Chairman, Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians P.O. Box 517 Santa Ynez, CA 93460

Dear Chairman Armenta,

First, I want to apologize for my delay in responding to your recent letter requesting that the County and Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians re-start a government to government dialogue regarding the "fee to trust" process.

I have distributed your letter to my colleagues. I am also evaluating how to best proceed in meeting your request. As soon as I reach that determination I will be back in touch with you.

Again, thank you for taking the time to contact me on this very important matter.

Sincerely,

Salud Carbajal

cc: Board of Supervisors

10 Cef

### Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians



P.O. Box 517 • Santa Ynez, CA 93460 805-688-7997 • Fax 805-686-9578 www.santaynezchumash.org

#### **BUSINESS COMMITTEE**

Vincent Armenta, Chairman Richard Gomez, Vice Chairman Kenneth Kahn, Secretary/Treasurer David D. Dominguez, Committee Member Gary Pace, Committee Member

March 6, 2013

Mr. Salud Carbajal, Chairman Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors 105 E. Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101

RE: Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Annexation Issues

Dear Supervisor Carbajal:

The Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians ("Tribe") congratulates you on your recent appointment as Chairman of the Board of Supervisors. We write you to try to attempt to re-start a government-to-government dialogue on the complex issues both of our governments face with the federal annexation process to add lands to our Reservation, also called the "fee-to-trust" process.

We ask that you re-consider the County's defacto policy of ignoring any request by the Tribe to discuss the fee-to-trust process. From the date it was first delivered on June 1, 2011 to date, there has been a complete refusal on the part of the County to commence any type of negotiations as to the Tribe's draft fee-to-trust Cooperation Agreement.

The Tribe has reached out to the County time and time again in an effort to engage on a government-to-government basis and resolve the objections of the County to our proposed fee-to-trust project for tribal housing. I remain hopeful that the County under your leadership will begin government-to-government discussions to work through the concerns it has with the fee-to-trust process.

Sincerely,

Vincent P. Armenta Tribal Chairman TECHNICE TO STORY